
 
 

To:   Chief Compliance Data Section 

Office of Land Quality 

From:  Becker Wahbeh, Plant Manager  

Date:  June 20, 2024 

Subject: IWP Permit No. INP000686 

Attn:  Greg Glover 

CC:  Todd Williams, Samantha Smith, Timothy Guedel 

 

Dear Mr. Glover, 

 

Regarding the notice received May 20, 2024. I want to make you aware of our corrective actions 
to comply with the permit. The Zinc overage is related to filter press issue. The filter cloth was 
not changed to the scheduled time due to a delay in the delivery from supplier. Stock level was 
low due to the low frequency of replacement of this filter. To prevent a recurrence of 
replacement part shortage, we increased our min stock level to 2 (attached screen shot below). 
We have not had a repeat of Zinc overage since June 2022. 

Regarding the oil and grease quantities, the North oil and grease separator has been on a 6-
month cleaning as of Dec 15, 2021 as evidenced in the enclosed 2nd screen shot of our FIIX 
system. The overages in December 2023 and March 2024 were isolated incidents due to 
hydraulic leaks in our paint processing equipment that went unnoticed and into the paint waste 
stream. We improved our maintenance program to check for such leaks on weekly basis. 

I trust this documentation will satisfy the request for a response and provide evidence of 
compliance with the permit. If you have any questions or concerns, please let me know. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Becker Wahbeh 
Plant Manager 
 
 
  



 
Evidence of corrective action to address Zinc Overage 
 

 
 
 
  



Evidence of Dec 15, 2021 corrective action to address Oil & Grease Overage 
 
 

 


